Press release: PM's Diwali message: 18
October 2017

I want to send my very best wishes to everyone celebrating Diwali here in
Britain and all around the world.

The Festival of Lights is a special time for families and friends to come
together, to share wonderful gifts and sweets, and to draw confidence from
the knowledge that ultimately good will triumph over evil, hope over despair
and light over darkness.

While Hindus, Sikhs, Jains and Buddhists will all celebrate in their own way
this week, the underlying message of Diwali — and its timeless values of duty
and service — will resonate with people of all faiths and none.

As Prime Minister, I want to take this opportunity to say a special thank you
— on behalf of the whole country — for the immense contributions you all make
to every sphere of life in the United Kingdom.

From the doctors and nurses serving in our NHS, to the soldiers, sailors and
airmen serving in our armed forces, the entrepreneurs creating jobs across
our communities, and the stars of arts and culture inspiring and entertaining
us, Britain’s Indian communities are a shining example of what makes our
country great.

As successful and integrated communities you maintain your unique traditions
while contributing fully to our national life. And you help to show the world
that our United Kingdom truly is a place where people from all backgrounds

and beliefs can live their lives in freedom and achieve their full potential.

So this Diwali let us celebrate the values and freedoms that we share — and
let me wish you all a happy, peaceful and prosperous new year.

Shubh Diwali.
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